
Please remember Holy Redeemer Parish in your will. 

WELCOME TO HOLY REDEEMER PARISH 

JANUARY 10, 2021 

THE BAPTISIM OF THE LORD 

  Pastor:  Father Thomas Nathe 

PARISH PERSONNEL: 

Administrator 
Ed Brands, 360.885.7780, ext. 12 
edb@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Business Manager 
Kevin Greenlee, 360.885.7780, ext. 21 
keving@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Pastoral Assistant for Music and 
Liturgy 
Angela Lee, 360.885. 7780, ext. 14 
angelay@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

Faith Formation Director 
Mark MacKenzie, 360.885.7780, ext. 16 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Faith Formation Leaders 
Jamie Kohler 
jamiek@holyredeemervanc.org 
 

Annie Cooper, 360.885.7780, ext. 15 
anniec@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 

FF Administrative Assistant 
Melissa Abell, 360.885.7780, ext. 11 
melissaa@holyredeemervanc.org 
 
 
 

PASTORAL CONCERNS: 

Baptisms: Please prepare for infant/child 
baptism by contacting the office at ext. 15.  
For adult baptisms, see RCIA.  
Weddings: Please call the  office at ext. 
16.  Do not set the date until you have 
talked to Mark MacKenzie. 
Funerals: Contact the office at ext. 11. 
RCIA (Becoming Catholic) and 
Learning About The Catholic Faith:     
Everyone is invited to learn more about 
the faith or seek to become a Catholic. 
Contact parish office at ext. 15. 
Annulments: Confidential help is 
available.  Please call the parish office at 
ext.16. 
Pastoral Care: Please contact the office 
at ext. 14 for ministry to the sick, 
homebound, disabled, incarcerated, or 
indigent.  
 

CATHOLIC CEMETERY: 
Mother Joseph 360-693-3052 
1401 East 29th Street 
Vancouver, WA 98660 

GLORIFY GOD AND SANCTIFY SOULS! 
Website:  www.holyredeemervan.org  

Telephone:        (360) 885-7780  
Fax Number:       (360) 944-7560  
Address:         17010 NE 9th Street,  
                            Vancouver, WA  98684 
 
 

Office Hours:        Monday-Friday 7:30am - 1:00pm  
  

Church Open:        Daily 7:00am - 5:30pm   
 

Mass Schedule:       Saturday Vigil 4:30pm 

 (You Must sign-up  Sunday 7:30am, 9:30am, and 12:00pm (Noon) 

 for Sunday Mass-see  Monday-Friday 7:00am 

 Website to sign up!)  Saturday 8:00am  

Rosary:           Saturday 7:40am and 4:10pm  

                Sunday 7:10am, 9:10am and 11:40am 

                  Monday-Friday 7:30am 
             

Confessions (in St. Cecilia): Friday 4:00-5:15pm  

                     Saturday 2:30-4:15pm  

                         Sunday 7–7:15am/8:45– 9:15am/11-11:45am 

 

Eucharistic Adoration: Friday 7:30am —Saturday 7:30am  



 Readings for Sunday 01/17 
 

1Sam 3:3-b-10,19 
Ps 40(39) 2 and 4ab, 7-8a, 8b-9,10 

1 Cor 6:13c-15a, 17-20 
Jn 1:35-42 

 

WEEK AT A GLANCE: 

Sunday:  01/10 

Baptism of the Lord 

Mass 7:30am/9:30am/Noon 
Confessions in St. Cecilia room  

7am, 8:45am,11am 
    

Monday: 01/11 
7:00am—Daily Mass  

10:00am—Marian Movement  
         (parish ctr.)   
Noon—Angelus (parish Facebook page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer  
       (parish Facebook page) 
 

Tuesday: 01/12 
7:00am—Daily Mass  

Noon—Angelus (parish Facebook page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer  
       (parish Facebook page) 
 

Wednesday : 01/13 

7:00am—Daily Mass  

Noon—Angelus (parish Facebook page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer  
       (parish Facebook page) 
 

Thursday: 01/14  

7:00am—Daily Mass  

Noon—Angelus (parish Facebook page) 

5:00pm—Eve. Prayer  
       (parish Facebook page) 
 

Friday: 01/15  

7:00am—Daily Mass  

7:30am—24 hour Adoration 
Noon—Angelus (parish Facebook page) 

4:00-5:15pm—Confessions in  

                          St. Cecilia room 

Saturday: 01/16 

7:30am—Benediction 

8:00am—Daily Mass  

2:30-4:15pm—Confessions in St.   
                      Cecilia room 
4:30pm—Vigil Mass 
 

Sunday:  01/17 

Mass 7:30am/9:30am/Noon 
Confessions in St. Cecilia room  

7am, 8:45am,11am 

Celebrant for  Masses  
 

January 16: 
4:30pm   Fr. Nathe 

 
January 17: 

7:30am Fr. Martin 
9:30am & Noon   Fr. Nathe 

 

Please remember in your prayers:  

Names stay on the prayer list for four weeks; please contact the parish office or 
karenn@holyredeemervanc.org to extend the time frame. 

Carole Brown, Bonnie Craig, David Craig, Ralph Dehler +, Frank Lee +, Ed 
Gillis , Errol Graves, Alex Gustavson, Eloy San Nicolas +, Fran Plourd, Stella 
Reynolds, Jody Valencia, Betty Wassick, and George Wetzel 

Important Links 

Sunday Mass:  
https://vimeo.com/user109632820  

Daily Mass, Angelus, & Evening Prayer: 

parish Facebook page 

Sign up to attend Sunday Mass:  Click 
on the button on the homepage of our 
website! 

Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, January 11 

Lawrence Porter + 
 

Tuesday, January 12 

Geraldine Holmdohl + 
 

Wednesday, January 13 

Betty Wassick (health) 
 

Thursday, January 14 
Michael Hoang + 
 

Friday, January 15 

Joseph Uy Buu + 
 

Saturday, January 16 

Ed Gillis (health) 

Last Week (12/28/20-1/3/21) Income 

Sunday: $35,289.00 

Mother of God:  $1.040.00 

Realizing Hope: $17,408.00 

St. Vincent de Paul: $820.00 

Happy New Year and THANK YOU for your generous 
support of our parish and our community in 2020! 
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https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
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Pastor’s Column 
January 10th, 2021 

Covid Vaccines 

 
Unto us a child is born, Jesus Christ the Lord! 
 Covid-19 vaccines are now available and being given out world-wide by the millions.  Many people have asked 
me what the moral ramifications of these vaccines are, as many of them are derived from immoral sources.  
There are three issues as I see them:  
The moral ramifications of a given vaccine (there are many different vaccines); 
Whether there are long term health consequences of taking a vaccine which we do not yet know;  
Whether you should use a vaccine given these two points, considering the immediate need to keep yourself and 

others safe. 
 The first issue deals with the moral development of a vaccine: did scientists use immoral means to create a 
vaccine, and if they did, could that vaccine still be used?  The Word of God (Bible), all of the Church’s 2000 year 
moral tradition, and common sense, tell us that it is evil to do something evil to achieve a good end.  For 
example: it’s evil to cheat on a test so that you can be certified to do a job, so you can be gainfully employed (a 
good thing); it’s evil to steal money from someone so you can pay medical bills (a good thing); it’s evil to kill 
one man so that others might live (a good thing).  This last example is taken straight from John 11:50, where 
Caiaphas the high priest tells the Sanhedrin that Jesus should die: “that one man should die instead of the people, 
so that the whole nation may not perish.”  The ends don’t justify the means.   
 While it is evil to do something evil for a good thing to follow, it can be morally permissible to use something 
good even if it came from something evil.  An easy example of this would be two people fornicating and having 
an unintentional child; fornication is gravely evil, but the child isn’t.  An example we used in the seminary of this 
moral question was the true case of Nazi doctors in WWII using living Jews to conduct medical experiments 
that would lead to their deaths.  These medical experiments were murderous, yet the information that was 
obtained is morally neutral and thus has been used by doctors the world over ever since.   
 Regarding the various vaccines that are currently being used (or are just about to be) some of the vaccines 
origins and/or means of testing them may have been evil.  Yet despite the evil origins of some of the vaccines, 
they may still be morally okay to use.  Please read the US bishops statement on this below.  
 The second issue is whether or not a given vaccine is safe to use in the long run.  This is an answer the medical 
community doesn’t yet have, yet it feels strongly that they are safe enough to use now, or that at least they are 
better than no vaccine at all. 
 Now to the third issue: whether or not you should be vaccinated given the above information.  This is 
ultimately your call.  If you have respiratory issues or are 65 and older with a pre-existing medical condition, the 
groups most at risk, then you should strongly consider (in consultation with your medical provider) getting a 
morally approved vaccine when you can.  The same goes for those who live and work with this group: family 
members, caregivers, medical personnel, etc.  For these people, the consensus is that the danger the virus poses 
outweighs the danger of the potential long term side effects from a vaccine. 
 Below are two articles on this matter: one from Dan Brown at Spirit Daily who addresses much the same 
issues I have above; and the other a press release from the US Bishops on the moral acceptability of certain 
vaccines.  Please read both. 
 
God Bless, 

 
 



View From Here: The Great Vaccine Decision 

https://spiritdailyblog.com/commentary/the-vaccine-conundrum 

December 17, 2020 by sd 

 

To vaccinate or not to vaccinate? That is now the question. 

And the answer will only be found in prayer. 

Currently, there is too little known for a person to make a judgment totally upon physiological and epidemiological 
knowledge. 

The U.S. bishops tell us it is morally okay to take two of the three vaccines (Pfizer and Moderna, but not 
AstraZeneca). While cell lines from aborted tissue were used in development of the first two, the claim is that no 
remnants are in the vaccine itself. That’s not true of AstraZeneca, which does contain such clones, and which the 
bishops warn to steer clear from. Of course, once approved, unfortunately, AstraZeneca is forecast to be the most 
popular globally due to easier shipment and lower cost. It also requires just one shot. 

There are other questions: What are the chances of getting sick from any of the three, whether in the short or long-
term? No one can know the long-term effects at this point. 

Odds are, if it’s like many vaccines in the past, the immediate results — protection against a raging epidemic — will 
outweigh those adverse effects that could come down the road. We simply don’t know at this point. 

What we do know is that vaccinations in the past have been blamed for everything from immune disorders to 
autism. The virus from animal tissue used in the polio vaccinations during the 1950s and 1960s has been tracked in 
cancerous tumors that developed decades later, including brain malignancies such as glioblastoma multiforme. 
That’s a simple fact. Currently, a couple of serious adverse reactions to the new covid jab have been reported from 
Alaska. 

So there’s that to consider — and take to the Holy Spirit. Again, odds are against this in the large majority of cases. 
But only God knows. The urgency of the current situation is biasing health officials, government leaders, and 
doctors toward the vaccine, a bias that is understandable but to be weighed with other factors, including the spiritual 
ones. It is complicated by the involvement of Big Pharma and Bill Gates, whom many view with skepticism. 

Explains a news network, “Like Pfizer’s vaccine, Moderna’s delivers messenger RNA, or mRNA, which is a genetic 
recipe for making a piece of the spikes that sit atop the coronavirus. Once injected, the body’s immune system 
makes antibodies to the spikes. If a vaccinated person is later exposed to the coronavirus, those antibodies should 
stand at the ready to attack the virus.” 

Says Wired Magazine, “Engineers can now design strands of mRNA on computers, guided by algorithms that 
predict which combination of genetic letters will yield a viral protein with just the right shape to prod the human 
body into producing protective antibodies.” Thus, genetically-modified stuff will be injected. 

The problem with not taking the vaccine is that this virus has characteristics that are much different (in their array 
and stealth) than most serious contagious diseases. It also may be a synthetic pathogen (escaped from a lab), which 
would make it more difficult for the natural immune system to battle. Building your immune system with vitamin C 
seems urgent. The debate is likely to turn white-hot when Moderna’s vaccine is okayed for distribution. It doesn’t 
need super-cool storage and thus will be more readily available. Its approval is imminent. 

+ 

Is there any truth to claims (said to be on the “fringe”) that altered genetic material (RNA) is used in the Pfizer 
product and could alter DNA in our own bodies, with untold results? Or is this scare stuff on YouTube? (One must 
be very discerning, even if there is an “M.D.” after someone’s name.) Currently there are no other licensed mRNA 
vaccines in the United States. There is much money to be made with these vaccines, but that’s not the principle 
motive, at this point; the principle is desperation to stop the spread of something that kills (yes, only in a small 
minority of the infections, but can brutally kill nonetheless) and has brought the societies of this world to a grinding 
halt. 

Some claim polio would have disappeared without a vaccine. Some claim the same for smallpox. We’re skeptical 
about that. 

 

https://spiritdailyblog.com/commentary/the-vaccine-conundrum
https://spiritdailyblog.com/author/dailyspirit


Claims an “anti-vax” author, Vernon Coleman, “In April 2011, the U.S. Health Department’s National Vaccine Injury 
Compensation Programme (UK) released its figures for 2010 and the report showed that allegedly safe childhood vac-
cines officially killed or injured no less than 2,699 children in the year 2010 in America. The parents of those children 
received $110 million in damages. The U.S. government has reportedly also paid compensation to the parents of au-
tistic children. And at roughly the same time the Japanese government halted part of its own vaccination program af-
ter a number of children had died after being vaccinated.” 

But when it comes to covid, it is still a watching and waiting game from where we sit: watching and waiting and 
praying for the Light of the Infant. [More to come…] 

US Bishops Statement 

https://www.usccb.org/news/2020/us-bishop-chairmen-pro-life-and-doctrine-address-ethical-concerns-new-covid-
19-vaccines 

WASHINGTON– On December 14, Bishop Kevin C. Rhoades of Fort Wayne-South Bend, chairman of the U.S. 
Conference of Catholic Bishops’ (USCCB) Committee on Doctrine, and Archbishop Joseph F. Naumann of Kansas 
City in Kansas, chairman of the USCCB’s Committee on Pro-Life Activities, issued a statement on the new COVID
-19 vaccines. In their statement, the bishops address the moral concerns raised by the fact that the three vaccines 
that appear to be ready for distribution in the United States all have some connection to cell lines that originated 
with tissue taken from abortions. 

With regard to the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines, they concluded: 

“In view of the gravity of the current pandemic and the lack of availability of alternative vaccines, the reasons to 
accept the new COVID-19 vaccines from Pfizer and Moderna are sufficiently serious to justify their use, despite 
their remote connection to morally compromised cell lines. 

“Receiving one of the COVID-19 vaccines ought to be understood as an act of charity toward the other members of 
our community.  In this way, being vaccinated safely against COVID-19 should be considered an act of love of our 
neighbor and part of our moral responsibility for the common good.” 

With regard to the AstraZeneca vaccine, the bishops found it to be “more morally compromised” and consequently 
concluded that this vaccine “should be avoided” if there are alternatives available. “It may turn out, however, that 
one does not really have a choice of vaccine, at least, not without a lengthy delay in immunization that may have 
serious consequences for one’s health and the health of others,” the bishop chairmen stated. “In such a case … it 
would be permissible to accept the AstraZeneca vaccine.” 

At the same time, the bishops also warned that Catholics “must be on guard so that the new COVID-19 vaccines do 
not desensitize us or weaken our determination to oppose the evil of abortion itself and the subsequent use of fetal 
cells in research.” 

The full statement from the bishop chairmen may be found here https://www.usccb.org/moral-considerations-covid-
vaccines 

https://www.usccb.org/news/2020/us-bishop-chairmen-pro-life-and-doctrine-address-ethical-concerns-new-covid-19-vaccines
https://www.usccb.org/news/2020/us-bishop-chairmen-pro-life-and-doctrine-address-ethical-concerns-new-covid-19-vaccines
https://www.usccb.org/resources/moral-considerations-covid-19-vaccines_1.pdf
https://www.usccb.org/moral-considerations-covid-vaccines
https://www.usccb.org/moral-considerations-covid-vaccines




Local Pregnancy Resources: You are not alone  
Pregnancy Resource Centers offer free pregnancy testing, supportive confidential 

counseling, parenting skills training and baby supplies, referrals. ***Free ultrasound ***. 
  

Birthright…214 East 17th St, Vancouver                               Call 360-694-8156      www.birthright.org  

 

***Options 360*** …221 NE 104 Ave, Ste. 209, Vancouver            Call 360-567-0285   

www.options360.org  

 

***Pathways Pregnancy Clinic***   2926 E St., Washougal         Call 360-834-2829   

www.pathways180.com  
 

Childbirth and Parenting Classes  

PeaceHealth Medical Center   600 NE 92 Ave, Vancouver   Call 360-514-2229 about Teen labor, 

birth and parenting class. 
 

Maternity homes offer shelter, parenting/life skills and help with schooling.  

Road 2 Hope Maternity Home  2850 SW Cedar Hills Blvd #55, BEAVERTON, OR 97005    Call 

503-648-4227… https://road2hopepdx.org/ 

Vida’s Ark…   Call (503) 350-7217   www.transitionalyouth.org/programs   for girls 

 

Adoption Services offer free and confidential information about adoption and support for your 

decision to adopt or to parent. 

Catholic Community Services of  Western Washington     https://ccsww.org/     Call (206) 328-

5921     https://ccsww.org/get-help/child-youth-family-services/adoption-services/ 

 
Post-Abortion Hope and Healing for women and men suffering after an abortion. 

Project Rachel      Call (206)-920-6413 English speaking…..(206) 450-7814 en Espanol       

www.hopeafterabortion.com 
 

Healthy Relationships for youth learning healthy boundaries and relationship skills. 

Northwest Family Services    Call 503-546-6377    https://www.nwfs.org/deceptions  

 

Tired of chemical birth control and casual sex?  Learning Fertility awareness may be the first 

step in understanding and treasuring your body’s fertility and protecting yourself from harmful 
chemicals and abusive partners. Local classes NW Family Services SymptoPro at 971-280-9676 or go 
online at www.symptopro.org  
 
Questions about entries? Contact 4life@clarkrtl.org  
 

http://www.birthright.org
http://www.options360.org
http://www.pathways180.com
http://www.transitionalyouth.org/programs
https://ccsww.org/
https://ccsww.org/get-help/child-youth-family-services/adoption-services/
http://www.hopeafterabortion.com
https://www.nwfs.org/deceptions
http://www.symptopro.org
mailto:4life@clarkrtl.org




 RCIA (Becoming Catholic) and 
Learning About the Catholic 
Faith:  Contact Mark MacKenzie to 
make an appointment at 885.7780 ext. 
16, markm@holyredeemervanc.org 

Pilgrimage to Medjugorje: There 
will be a pilgrimage to Medjugorje 
through the Visit Queen of Peace 
group in June 2021. For more 
information, at http://
www.visitqueenofpeace.com/ 

  

ADULTS 

Anne, a lay apostle—Monthly 
Prayer Group : Anne, the author of 
The Volumes, received the message to 
have a prayer group meeting once a 
month. The Lay Apostle prayer group 
will be holding their meetings on the 
second Tuesday of the month at 

10:00am via Zoom.  If you are 
interested, contact Jean Marie Amos at 
360.260.7352, or Jean_Amos@q.com  
Men of Faith: All men in the parish 
are invited to attend our monthly 
gatherings. For more information or if 
you would like to be in the loop, 
contact Mark: 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 

Women’s Spiritual Studies:  
Through their small groups, women 
are learning how to be the best version 
of themselves–made in the image and 
likeness of God–and reaching out to 
those around them.  

Endow: Thursday Endow will now 
meet in person in the parish center, 
and Monday Endow will continue to 
meet online. We are continuing our 
spiritual book studies. For Monday 
Night Endow:  Discovering Your 
Dignity. For more information: 

contact Jamie at 
jamiek@holyredeemervanc.org 

 

YOUNG ADULTS 
 

Holy Redeemer Young Adults is 
currently doing a closed small group, 
but sign-ups for more Young Adult 
activities will be available in January.   

 
HIGH SCHOOLERS 

 

MIDDLE SCHOOLERS     
 

 

Dear Parishioners of Holy Redeemer,  

 It is after many months of prayer and 
discernment that I have felt called to 
resign from my position as Faith 
Formation Leader at Holy Redeemer 
parish. I cannot overstate just how 
grateful I am for the opportunity to 
have served at this special parish, and 

in a particular way to be a part of the 
lives of the youth. With God’s help, I 
will be transitioning into a long time 
dream of freelance writing. I’m happy 
to say that I won’t be a “stranger” 
around the parish, and will continue to 
be present as a fellow parishioner. I 
will continue to serve alongside you as 
a volunteer, especially for youth 
classes, and attending other various 
parish programs.  
 My transition will be effective 
December 31, 2020.  I am more than 
thankful to Fr. Nathe, Ed Brands, 
Mark MacKenzie and the entire Holy 
Redeemer team for having great faith 
in me, providing so many 
opportunities to dive straight into 
parish life, and to allow me to form so 
many impactful relationships in my 
time here so far. I’ve been blessed with 
the opportunity to have served in the 
capacity that I have this past year and a 
half, with a dynamic team that always 
strives to deliver quality catechesis and 
encouragement on the way of holiness 
to the whole community. We are so 
fortunate to have a staff such as ours. It 
is truly a community of worship. So 
much behind the scenes is made 
possible in the day to day life of a 
parish because of the countless hidden 
sacrifices of my teammates. There are 
also so many volunteers who are the 
“heart and soul” of Holy Redeemer 
whom I look forward to continuing to 
look up to as spiritual and charitable 
role models.  
 Please keep in your prayers our 
newest successor to be, whomever the 
Holy Spirit will choose. And, thank 
you also for your prayers as I follow 
the will of God forward.  
  
In the love of Jesus and Mary,  

Hannah Ballo 

GROWING IN HOLINESS 
FAITH FORMATION 
PROGRAM AND CONTACT 
INFORMATION  

 Contact Melissa Abell at 
melissaa@holyredeemervanc.org  

 To make an appointment: See 
Parish Personnel on the front 
page of the bulletin. 

NEW TO HOLY REDEEMER? 

Contact the Faith Formation Office to 
meet and discuss how we can work 
together to build God’s Kingdom in 
East Vancouver! Sacramental needs? 
Education?  Let us know how we can 
help. Contact Mark: 885.7780 ext. 
16, markm@holyredeemervanc.org 



  

GROWING IN HOLINESS 
American Heritage Girls &  

Trail Life USA (K-12th):   

  

 Meetings are on hold.  
 Contact Julie for AHG:  
nicholmarine@icloud.com   

Contact Linda for TLUSA: 
don.linda.anderson@comcast.net   

  

Please go to our website www.HolyRedeemerVan.org  

and go to the Faith Formation Page for updates and resources. 

NEXT  WEEK AT A GLANCE 

Sunday  

01/10 

Monday 

01/11 

Tuesday 

01/12 

Wednesday 

01/13 

Thursday 

01/14 

Friday 

01/15 

Saturday 

01/16 

1st  

Sacraments 

mtg. 

Zoom 

(3:00pm) 

 

6th gr. 

Session 

Zoom 

(4:00pm) 

 

HS RE 

Zoom 

(6:00pm) 

 

 

 

 

Endow 

Zoom 

(6:30pm) 

  

HS Endow 

Zoom 

(7:00pm) 

RCIA 

Parish Ctr. 

(6:00pm) 
 

 

Endow 

Parish Ctr. 

(9:00am) 

 

Baptism Class 

Narthex 

(6:00pm) 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Free account: formed.org/signup and enter 98687 to select our parish  

 

http://www.formed/signup


  PARISH HAPPENINGS 

Office Hours: Our offices are open 
Monday-Friday from 7:30am-1:00pm. 
Be advised that we will have limited 
staff and we strongly encourage you to 
use the internet, e-mail, and phone as 
much as possible but when you need to 
come in, we will be here for you. You 
have to wear a mask and maintain 6’ of 
distance and obey all other signs while 
in any of the buildings. Please keep 
your visits as short as possible so that 
we can help everyone and keep 
everyone healthy. 
New Apostolate: St. Joseph Cenacle 
Apostolate is coming to Holy 
Redeemer!  We are living in perilous 
times where the powerful forces of 
darkness seek to undermine the 
Church and priesthood, creating 
confusion, discouragement, and 
despair. Members offer a weekly Holy 
Hour of prayers for our priests and  
will meet once a month as a group.  
Our first meeting will be on 
Wednesday, January 30 at 3pm in 
St. Clare.  If you would like to be a 
part of  this new and exciting 
apostolate, email Sandra Koceja  at 
ITEADIOSEPH2020@gmail.com 

JOB OPPORTUNITY:   

Holy Redeemer is looking for a top-
notch, highly-motivated, detail-
oriented, experienced individual to 
help us to continue to Glorify God and 
Sanctify Souls. This position is for a 
full-time Faith Formation 
Leader. Closing date is today, January 
11, 2021. For a full job description and 
how to apply go to: 
https://www.catholicjobs.com/job/8
895143188.  You can contact Mark 
MacKenzie with any questions: 
markm@holyredeemervanc.org 

Staying Close to Jesus 

Angelus: We live stream the Angelus 
and prayer to Our Lady of Seattle for 
the end of the coronavirus Monday 
through Friday at noon and we invite 
you to join. The prayers are streamed 
through Facebook Live on our parish 

Facebook page. You do not need a 
Facebook account to view the stream. 
Facebook may prompt you to create an 
account, but you can simply say "Not 
Now" and watch the video.  

Evening Prayer:  To help those at 
home stay close to Jesus, we have 
taken this ministry online and are 
making it more frequent. Join us 
Monday through Thursday at 5:00pm 
for Evening Prayer. The prayers are 
streamed through Facebook Live on 
our parish Facebook page. Download 
This Week's Evening Prayers Here 
 

Public Masses Have Resumed: We 
are back to our regular Mass schedule 
(see the front of the bulletin), and you 
have to sign up in advance to attend 
Sunday Mass. You can sign up by going 
to our home page and clicking on the 
button for Sunday Mass. Be sure to 
read all of the requirements on the 
signup and its attachments before 
signing up! We will continue to record 
the Masses so that those who cannot 
attend may participate at home.  

OTHER HAPPENINGS 
Rachel’s Corner  
Hope and Healing After Abortion  
Since your involvement in an abortion 
decision, have you felt like you have 
been adrift in a sea of regret and anger 
with no way and no one with whom to 
share how it affected you?  

Call for a compassionate, confidential 
conversation and learn about our 
virtual healing opportunities. 
In-person retreats have been 
postponed until later 2021. 
English: (206) 920-6413  
Español: (206)-450-7814    
 

www.ccsww.org/projectrachel  
 

REMINDER 
St. Vincent DePaul is NOT accepting 
clothing, blankets, and coats.  PLEASE 
do not place these items in the SVDP 
bin in the Narthex.  The bin is for food 
ONLY.  If you have clothing in good 
and clean condition bring them to 
Goodwill.  Thank you. 
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Dear Parishioners of Holy 

Redeemer,  

After much thought and prayer, I 
have made the decision to retire as 
the receptionist at Holy Redeemer 
Parish, effective December 31, 
2020.  Words cannot express how 
appreciative I am for the 
opportunity  to serve the 
parishioners of Holy Redeemer the 
past five years.  It has been a blessing 
to get to know so many people and 
to witness the astounding willingness 
to serve that is a part of this 
wonderful parish family.  I am also 
honored to have worked with an 
outstanding team of staff members 
and to have grown in faith with 
them.   Even though I will no longer 
be on staff, I’ll still be around in a 
volunteer capacity, and hope to keep 
in touch with all of the fabulous 
people of Holy Redeemer whose 
lives I’ve had the opportunity to be a 
part of.  I am excited and looking 
forward to this next chapter in my 
life and pursuing new adventures in 
retirement! 

Wishing you blessings and good 
health in 2021! 

Karen Noble 

https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://www.facebook.com/HolyRedeemerVan
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1cuzv7y5UoAChnrKvsoLIqNMbFrennKu5
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1cuzv7y5UoAChnrKvsoLIqNMbFrennKu5
http://www.ccsww.org/projectrachel



